Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group
at Veryan Sports and Social Club, 7 pm on 19th June 2013

1. Present

	John Adams                         
	A
	Derek Julyan
	NA
	Graham Webb
	P

	David Giles
	P
	Paul Mace
	P
	Christine Williams
	A

	Fred Greenslade
	A
	Brian Perman
	P
	Brian Willis
	A

	David Hall
	A
	Geoff Pring
	A
	Rob Wing
	P

	Colin Hastings 
	P
	Jon Smith (Chair)
	P
	Julian German
	P

	David Hubbard
	P
	David Spreadborough
	P
	Emma Ball
	A


P-Present

A=absent: apology received

NA: Absent: no apology received

2. Members’ Declarations
There were none.

3. Approval of Minutes of Meeting of 13th June 2013

It was agreed to accept the minutes. Proposed Graham Webb, seconded Brian Perman. Carried unanimously.
4. Matters Arising
The Chairman reported that the meeting re: the grant application had taken place on 17th June.
5. Grant Application
The Chairman reported that he had discussed this with Councillor German who had confirmed that there was no urgency in regard to application for the grant and that this matter would be dealt with under item 9.

6. Cooption of Members to the Steering Group
There was a discussion re: the composition of the Steering Group. No proposals were made. 

7. Organisational Structure
There was a comprehensive discussion on this. It was agreed that the Steering Group needed to remain strategic and not get sucked into operational detail. It was proposed by Rob Wing, seconded Graham Webb that the Chairman, Vice-Chairman and Secretary, assisted by Paul Mace, should formulate a proposal on structure and roles for endorsement at the next meeting.  Carried unanimously.
8. Subject Groups
There was a discussion on this but no agreement.

9. Progress Reports
The minutes from meetings of the Communications and Community Engagement and Finance/Budget Teams had been circulated prior to the meeting. Additional documents relating to the community engagement process and grant application were circulated at the meeting.

After discussion, it was proposed that:

· The proposed budget should be revised to give more flexibility in using funds.

· The revised budget should be incorporated in the grant application and that the Chairman applies for the Grant.

Proposed Graham Webb seconded David Giles. Carried unanimously.
In addition it was proposed that the Chairman should apply simultaneously for the Direct Support from Locality. Proposed Graham Webb seconded David Spreadborough. 

There was an additional proposal that the Communications and Community Engagement Team be reconstituted and that a revised strategy should be brought to the next meeting, together with copy for the initial letter to be sent out. Proposed David Hubbard seconded David Spreadborough. 
It was noted that Sue Waters (Treasurer for the St Mawes and St Just Society) was effectively acting as Treasurer of The Roseland Neighbourhood Plan.  

10. Any Other Business
There was none.

11. Next Meeting
It was agreed to cancel the meeting scheduled for 26 June and that the next meeting would take place at the Veryan Sports and Social Club at 7 pm on Wednesday 3rd July, provided that the proposal on organisation and structure is complete. The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.00pm. 
